7, October, 1938 Dear Mrs. Warner. In a few weeks, the linotype men, here at the University Press, will begin the laborious task of preparing the presses for a fine edition of "Who's Who in Massachusetts". Since we have given much time and have expended a great deal of money in the preparation of this book, I think you will really be interested to read over the enclosed material. Although I realize that you may often be bothered by requests for biographical information. I venture to hope that you will be willing to fill out the enclosed questionnaire within the next day or so. In gathering this information, which must be accurately presented, I have found everywhere a splendid spirit of cooperation; and I should be extremely grateful to you for your kind help. If you wish to have this book, you may, for a short period of time, take advantage of the special pre-publication offer of \$10, rather than pay the regular \$14 bookstore price. Even if you do not wish to buy a copy, please feel free to return the questionnaire without any obligation. Yours sincerely. 21, November, 1938 I am sending you our copy of the letter addressed to you the other day which may have escaped your attention. It is imperative, we feel, to have you included. We would, therefore, be grateful for your gracious return of the questionnaire at your own convenience. In returning this, please be assured that you are under no obligation. Sincerely, Thursas Laskin TI

